

## COASTAL COMMUNITY CHALLENGE

11<sup>TH</sup> July 2018

J Gregory (Chair)	K Parrinder	B Varnam	W Wainwright
M Codling	L Havell	G Mellor	S Sheekey
C Wainwright	C Lilley	J Monk	S Fortune (LCF)
A Shaw (BLR)			

### 1. Apologies for absence

Apologies were received from V Cobold, L Wells, J Rayment and J Ward

### 2. Declarations of Interest

BV declared an interest in item 8.

### 3. Minutes

The minutes of the meeting held on 13<sup>th</sup> June 2018 were proposed and seconded as a correct record of the meeting. All partners agreed. The minutes were approved and signed by the Chair.

### 4. Chairman's Report

JG reported on the recent trip to the Networking event in London. He stated that it had not been as good as previous events he had attended, as he felt they were being talked to, rather than able to be involved. SF added that there was very little opportunity for networking and that the CCC's ideas regarding small loans were more inventive than those showcased.

### 5. Secretary's Report

No communications had been received this month.

### 6. Treasurer's Report

KP recorded payments to Rotaset, Magna Vitae for the hire of the Sports hall for the Christmas Event, Mablethorpe Christian Fellowship for the annual bus membership and Facebook Ads. A payment had also been made to Plusnet for the advance line rental but then it was discovered that they would not keep the telephone number so the contract will stay with Talk Talk for now. The payment was refunded from Plusnet.

### 7. Communication Group Report

CW reported that the latest issue of Chatback was ready, and the Communications group were due to meet later in the month. Social Media interest was growing organically and that the website was due to be updated with the latest grants. Volunteers were requested to help at the stall at the upcoming illuminations event.

### 8. Project Groups Report

Projects - The event notification for the Christmas Event was to be handed in the next day.

There had been meetings for the Literacy project with 2 tutors identified, 2 students to be confirmed. The venue had been arranged with a planned start date of September 3<sup>rd</sup>.

Quebec Road garden – photos were handed round of before and after pictures

Mablethorpe in Bloom - the judging had taken place on Monday

John Monk took the opportunity to congratulate those involved in the Quebec Road garden and Mablethorpe in Bloom for their efforts.

Sherwood Fields – communication had been received from ELDC that they will not support play equipment in that area. It was disappointing after the amount of hard work gone into trying to organise this. It was proposed that a statement be made to communicate this and it was agreed that this should wait until VC returns from holiday.

CCTV – KP reported that the Town Council had pulled out of the 7 towns partnership and were planning to go it alone. It had been stated that ELDC would remove the cameras and that the TC might be looking for some help funding the 9 cameras and ongoing maintenance. It was proposed that in principle the CCC would assist the Town Council in this but no move would be made to approach them on it for at least a month to allow them to decide what they were going to do. It was seconded and all members of the partnership agreed.

Health – WW reported that members of the Health sub-group had met with Ian Blakey of Marisco and Peter Rigarlsford of the MPPG. They are planning to upgrade the service that the MPPG offer with refreshments, to a counter and coffee bar which will also sell sandwiches. The plan was that the sandwiches would be made within the LN12 area and that staff would be encouraged to purchase them as well. It was also discussed that all money generated from the refreshments would go to the MPPG and not direct to Marisco. In general, the CCC are interested in supporting this venture, possibly match funding money put forward from the Marisco or found elsewhere. The next step is for plans to be created of the requirements and presented to the CCC partnership.

Defibs – CW updated with information from Nicky at Lives – they have never replaced the pads, it has always been EMAS. EMAS have stopped the funding but will replace the pads if asked to at the time. From the feedback, Lives will now make it clear to purchasers of the defibs that there is an ongoing cost. The £53 the Lives has quoted for the pads and battery is still the most cost effective compared with other retailers. It was proposed that 1 set is purchased for low risk areas, 2 for medium risk and 3 for high usage, making a total of 15 sets. Then a letter and a collection tin will be set to all areas so they can collect funds for replacements. This was seconded and agreed by the partnership.

Sustainability – The team had very recently met to start to identify which projects are likely to require funding past the Big Local period and to generate ideas how to do this. There are several ideas to follow up on.

Young People – CW reported that SoundLincs are organising a music project in the area to involve the schools, children's centres, Clip and youth clubs. It has part funding from the Arts Council as part of the Local Cultural Education Partnership. A meeting has been arranged with Allison Jackson of SoundLincs on July 31<sup>st</sup> for all partnership members who want to be involved in looking at the project.

## **9. Creswell Big Local visit**

The group from Creswell will be visiting Mablethorpe on the day of the next partnership meeting. It was agreed that they were met when they arrive.

## **10. Reps Report**

AS reminded the partnership to complete any outstanding surveys.

## **11. Lincolnshire Community Foundation**

ELAP had submitted their end of year report. They have a fundraising team but it was thought this might not be enough to cover funding. As bid writing support had been budgeted, it was agreed that SF would broker support for this.

Dog Training Club – Due to the high reserves in their account it was agreed to not fund the equipment at this time.

Sutton on Sea Carnival – The £1200 cheque for the new noticeboard was ready, and was taken for presentation to the Carnival committee.

Mablethorpe Carnival (Boatshed) – It was agreed that the funding for a band was granted and this money was to ring fenced band would be paid directly to the band.

Boatshed – Bunting application, as the Boatshed already had an application for the Carnival, and only one funding grant can be held at a time, it was not possible to grant this application. It was pointed out that many local groups had their own bunting that they used and therefore support for bunting to be used by other groups would be low.

Coastal Events CIC - £150 of the grant for the Tea Dance had now been returned.

Mablethorpe Patients Participation Group – the exercise referral scheme was going well and the rest of the money had been requested. The partnership agreed for the rest of the money to be released.

## **12. CCC Partnership Meal**

Some venues suggested were, The Beck, Louth Hotel, Stables at Maltby, Seaholme Bar and Grill and Fantasia. This will be voted on next meeting and a date agreed.

The meeting closed at 3.45pm.